

Agenda / Minutes
Friday, April 2 11:10-12:40
Zoom

Present: Nancy Willet, Logan Wood, Farhad Zabihi, Cara Kreit, B. Lee Federle (guest)

Absence:

TOPIC and Time	Notes
Agenda and Minutes	
Canvas Training re-cap + next steps	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Big positive: All in one place; we could push out outcomes (maybe Cara should connect to Cari about outcomes checks on syllabus – would this sidestep / make less relevant the whole checklist in a good way) - Things we'll need to navigate: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o N/A not possible. Stacey says no work around. Will lower scores if have to put a 0 instead of N/A, drops will be gone but the people who didn't complete class will still be there. o Can't be done for multiple classes that are collapsed into one Canvas shell o Requires notification beforehand for Logan to create and push these out o reflection capability in Canvas o Have to assess all of them - Logan will ask Meghan about if/how to assess formative and summative – which would draw to eLUMEN.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We need wait until given go-ahead to start testing w/ this in our own Canvas shells.
<p>Committee Check In</p> <p>Spring 2021 assessment rollout:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Alerts went out April 1 – updates from Logan • Chairs • Next 3-year planning cycle: Goal-setting. • Mapping – what’s left we can complete by end of semester? 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Friendly message was great!! - Logan --- 287 planned; Cara can ask Cari total; less math this time, - Farhad – sent nudge to Life/Science; - Logan --- Kristi is updating; no response from ECE - Megan is new rep: eLUMEN wants to charge for everything; data - Evals: Best not to tie SLOs to mandates; better to focus on showing connections of where SLOs turn up and how integrated they are; highlight interconnection (more carrot / less stick) - Cara will check w/ Meg about status of call for new SLOAC rep. - Logan reported that missing disaggregated data is now being considered by Cari/Dong/Holley.
<p>Data Displays Discussion: B. Lee’s graphics</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Good way to show activity / progress at start of semester – visual representation of progress for Chairs. • Cara will begin w/ CTE/Life Science/Soc/Beh and update assessment plans to match B.Lee’s model so data can be drawn from them. Goal is to produce charts for Flex Week in August.
<p>Equity Discussion:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Where to display/link equity materials on our site? What about chart from Chancellor? • CCSF – Looking ahead to their model: Mapping • The Why of Assessment <p>What are the core takeaways that are relevant to SLOAC?</p> <p>How can we incorporate this into the committee work of:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Writing/revising SLOs 	<p>CCSF takeaways:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Put in parking lot the idea of rebranding towards term of Outcomes orientations and away from “SLOs” that have so much baggage and have a name that better captures backwards design (Learning Outcome Assessment Committee?). • They have an assessment survey to get feedback from faculty about how covid has impacted assessment work. Meaning committee is involved more generally in assessment. Agreed that we will look at survey in more detail in a subsequent meeting. • Next steps:

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Rethinking assessments • Looking at SLO data <p>What can we highlight on our website?</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ In early fall when we have new things to offer (Tableau, Canvas integration, charts, we should be presenting to Chairs to show what we can offer back and where we are headed in future. ○ FLEX: We should be offering regular Flex sessions (even though timing is a little out-of-sync) to demonstrate best practices and new efforts. ○ B. Lee mentioned that breaking info into chunks w/ videos / info that has a consistent look can help.
<p>Next Steps:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Chairs – next week • Next SLOAC meeting – April 16 • Next DART / SLOAC meeting - April 22 	

- AA-T Anthro -- up to date Done – Reach out to J
- ECE Degree/Cert (Wait for program review?) -- In Progress
- ISLO Map Behavioral Sciences
- AA-COM Liberal Arts Soc/Beh (check in w/ Dave) this is in the workflow now -- Gina can approve /
- ISLO Map CE: Needs Court Reporting (logan – wait until revisions), Machine, MMST (B Lee) all MACH and MMST are in workflows (Derek started it) -- stuck, waiting for FT hire
- AS-COM and CERT Machine Metal (revised – status going through workflow)
- CERTs MMST – workflow (mapped – Logan will do) -- maybe be conflict between workflows submitted from different faculty within department
- AA-T Philosophy (waiting for DART) -- up to date
- AA-COM Dance (logan will double check) needs to be mapped will send to Kristi
- AA-T Theater (status?) see below
- Performing Arts ISLO (waiting for Lisa) will send again both AA for Drama and Theater need to be done, these are not in work flow anymore so they can be mapped
- Fine Arts ISLO (Logan will do) all complete

- AA-T Art History (Kevin will do) **all complete**
- AA-T Kinesiology (mostly mapped – classes that aren't in kinesiology, Logan can reach out to FARhad)
- Cert Nat History / AS-COM Bio / ISLOs
- Health Sciences ISLOs
- Nursing degree (working with Sarah